State Water Resources Control Board



EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR'S REPORT

June 4, 2024





Table of Contents

*Click to go to specific item

Contents

California's Water Supply Strategy	1
DIVISION OF WATER QUALITY	2
DIVISION OF WATER RIGHTS	3
DIVISION OF FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE	5
DIVISION OF DRINKING WATER	18
DIVISION OF ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES	32
OFFICE OF ENFORCEMENT	33
OFFICE OF INFORMATION MANAGEMENT AND ANALYSIS and the CAL WATER QUALITY MONITORING COUNCIL	_
OFFICE OF RESEARCH, PLANNING, AND PERFORMANCE	36
OFFICE OF CHIEF COUNSEL	37
OFFICE OF PUBLIC PARTICIPATION	38
OFFICE OF SUSTAINABLE GROUNDWATER MANAGEMENT	38

California's Water Supply Strategy

California Water Supply Strategy and Implementation Actions

The Water Supply Strategy outlines California's strategy and priority actions to adapt and protect water supplies based on new data and accelerated climate change. To ensure California has the new water needed for generations to come, this strategy outlines four sets of actions the State will pursue, sets targets, and identifies specific implementation steps to prepare California for its new climate reality. The following is an update on the milestones and implementation steps since the last Executive Director's Reporting.

Division of Water Rights

Modernize water rights administration for equity, access, flexibility, and transparency. *Water Rights Modernization (Action 4.3)*

Updating Water Rights Data for California (UPWARD)

The CalWATRS data system and paper record digitization projects are on schedule and budget. Project risks are being tracked alongside the CA Department of Technology and no significant project issues have been identified.

Telemetry Pilot Project

On May 13, the California Water Data Consortium (Consortium) hosted a targeted virtual outreach event in the Russian River watershed to discuss the upcoming telemetry pilot project. The Consortium is planning additional in-person events in June and July 2024 as outreach continues to identify community volunteers. On May 15, Board staff presented to the Russian River Water Forum. A final meeting for the initial Telemetry Technical Group (formed to gather requirements for the pilot project) is planned for May 31.

Supply & Demand Assessment

Water supply modeling work continues for three pilot watersheds: Butte Creek, Napa River, and Navarro River. Simultaneously, staff conducting a public engagement process, including a series of three <u>public meetings</u> (May 14 in Eureka, May 21 in Salinas, and June 3 in Sacramento and virtual) to solicit input on additional watersheds for water supply models. A <u>Fact Sheet</u> and additional information are available on the <u>Water Supply and Demand Assessment Program webpage</u>.

Groundwater Recharge (Action 2.1)

The Division of Water Rights currently has no pending recharge temporary permit applications to divert and use water. No reports have been received to date for diversion of floodwaters for recharge (Water Code 1242.1).

Office of Research, Planning, and Performance

Conservation

Build upon conservation achievements of the last two decades to reduce annual water demand in towns and cities by at least half a million acre-feet by 2030. (Action 3.1)

The State Water Board continues to work on the proposed regulation for making conservation a California way of life. A notice of additional changes to the proposed regulation and revised regulatory text was circulated on May 20, 2024, with comments on the changes due on June 4, 2024. Staff anticipates bringing the proposed regulation for consideration this summer.

Division of Financial Assistance

Staff is continuing to execute projects prior to the fiscal year end. Staff is also in the process of drafting the FY 2024-25 Clean Water State Revolving Fund Intended Use Plan to determine which projects will be on the next Fundable List. These recycled water projects will contribute to California's Water Supply Strategy goals.

DIVISION OF WATER QUALITY

Volumetric Annual Reporting of Wastewater and Recycled Water:

The 2023 Volumetric Annual Report module opened for data submittal in January 2024 and is accessed through the GeoTracker Electronic Submittal of Information (ESI) portal. Applicable wastewater and recycled water permittees were required to submit the 2023 Volumetric Annual Report through the volumetric annual report module in GeoTracker by April 30, 2024. Staff sent reporting reminders to facilities between January and April 2024. As of May 9, 692 of 749 facilities have submitted volumetric annual reports for the 2023 calendar year. The deadline has passed, and outstanding reports may be subject to an enforcement action if not submitted. Staff will continue to perform quality assurance and control checks on data submitted and anticipate the 2023 data will be available late summer.

Additional information, including the Help Guide and Webinar training for submitting the Volumetric Annual Report, and data, infographics, and interactive map for 2019-2022 can be found on the <u>Volumetric Reporting Webpage</u>.

Advancing the Constituents of Emerging Concern Monitoring Toolbox: Bioanalytical Screening Tool Workshop: The State Water Board funded a grant with Southern California Coastal Water Research Project (SCCWRP) to expand the monitoring toolbox for constituents of emerging concern through the development of and standardization of three bioanalytical screening tools. Past Scientific Advisory Panels have recommended using bioanalytical screening tools to complement traditional monitoring techniques (see reports from 2010, 2012, 2018, and 2023) because they can screen environmental samples for a wide range of constituents of emerging concern and quantify bioactivity or toxicity of the chemicals relevant to a variety of human and/or environmental health endpoints (e.g., endocrine disruption,

genotoxicity, cytotoxicity). The State Water Board and Southern California Coastal Water Research Project are jointly hosting a workshop on Friday, June 21, 2024 (9-11:30 am) to share the outcomes of this work and how the bioanalytical screening tools can be used to monitor for certain constituents of emerging concern in a variety of water types. Contact <code>EmergingContaminants@waterboards.ca.gov</code> for additional information on how to register to remotely attend the workshop and stay up-to-date on this work through the Constituents of Emerging Concern Program <code>website</code>. <code>Irrigated Lands Regulatory Program Update:</code> The Irrigated Lands Regulatory reports are included in Appendix A of this report.

Statewide Policies and Significant General Permits: The Statewide Policies and Significant General Permits report can be accessed at the Statewide and Regional Policies / Significant General Permits website.

DIVISION OF WATER RIGHTS

Drought-related Items

Scott and Shasta Rivers: On February 1, 2024 the Office of Administrative Law approved an <u>emergency regulation</u> for the Scott River and Shasta River watersheds, which is effective for one year (i.e., through January 2025).

- Curtailments. No curtailments in effect as of mid-May 2024. Staff is closely
 monitoring conditions in the Shasta River watershed and curtailments could
 be in place in the coming weeks. Staff do not expect curtailments in the Scott
 River in the immediate future.
- Groundwater Local Cooperative Solutions in Scott River Watershed.
 Proposals for groundwater local cooperative solutions were due by April 15, 2024. Division staff have posted a list of the proposals to the Local Cooperative Solution webpage and have begun to post information related to specific proposals for public review. Generally, the proposals will be available for at least seven days prior to action.
- Petition for Reconsideration on Shasta River. On April 15, 2024, staff
 received a petition for reconsideration regarding the February 2024 denial of
 a January 2024 Petition for Rulemaking to set permanent minimum flows on
 the Shasta River. The Executive Director issued a letter on May 15, 2024,
 denying the petition for reconsideration. The Petition for Rulemaking and the
 petition for reconsideration were submitted by California Coastkeeper
 Alliance, Friends of the Shasta River, Mt. Shasta Bioregional Ecology Center,
 Water Climate Trust, Shasta Waterkeeper, Save California Salmon, and
 Environmental Protection Information Center.

Additional information on the drought emergency regulation and continuing efforts is available on the <u>Scott River and Shasta River Watersheds Emergency Regulation</u> <u>webpage (https://www.waterboards.ca.gov/drought/scott_shasta_rivers/</u>).

Delta, Hearings, and Special Projects Branch

Delta Conveyance Project – Protests Received: The Board received 38 timely protests to the Department of Water Resources' (DWR) water rights change petition for the Delta Conveyance Project. Protests were due to the Board by May 13, 2024. On May 22, 2024, the Board issued a directive letter to DWR and the protestants acknowledging the receipt of these protests. The letter also set the following deadline for the protest resolution process: (1) DWR must answer each protest by July 12, 2024, (2) DWR and the protestants must make a good faith effort to resolve all protests by November 12, 2024, and (3) DWR and the protestants must file status reports describing their attempts to resolve protests, the status of negotiations, and any proposed or accepted settlement terms by December 12, 2024. The letter also notes that the Board anticipates an evidentiary hearing will be needed to resolve material issues of fact concerning the petition and plans to issue a hearing notice in late July 2024, which will not affect the protest resolution period.

The letter is available on the Board's webpage project at: https://waterboards.ca.gov/bay delta/delta conveyance.html

Those interested in receiving updates from the Board regarding the project may subscribe to the project's email subscription list linked at the bottom of the project webpage.

Water Quality Certification, Cannabis, Data Modernization, Water Supply & Demand, Instream Flows, Administrative, and Reporting Branch

Kanaka Hydroelectric Project: On April 23, 2024, the Executive Director issued a denial without prejudice of STS Hydropower, LLC's (STS) water quality certification (certification) request for the Removal and Decommissioning of the Kanaka Powerhouse for the Kanaka Hydroelectric Project License Surrender (Project). The denial was issued due to insufficient information regarding the Project's ability to comply with water quality standards. The denial without prejudice does not impact STS's ability to request a new certification for the Project with updated information to address water quality concerns. Kanaka Hydroelectric Project License Surrender webpage (https://www.waterboards.ca.gov/waterrights/water_issues/programs/water_quality_cert/kanaka.html).

McCloud-Pit Hydroelectric Project: On March 10, 2022, the State Water Board issued a Notice of Preparation for a Subsequent Environmental Impact Report for the McCloud-Pit Hydroelectric Project (NOP). The NOP notes the Subsequent Environmental Impact Report will analyze potential impacts of the McCloud-Pit Hydroelectric Project (Project) on tribal cultural resources and other resource areas, as necessary.

On May 9, 2024, State Water Board staff met with the Winnemem Wintu Tribe in Redding, California pursuant to <u>Order WQ 2020-0041-EXEC</u>, In the Matter of Petitions for Reconsideration of the Water Quality Certification for the McCloud-Pit Hydroelectric Project. This interim order directs staff to reinitiate consultation with California Native

American tribes that requested to be informed of projects in the geographic area of the Project pursuant to Public Resources Code section 21080.3.1.

As background, the Project is located on the McCloud River, Iron Canyon Creek, and the Pit River, in Shasta and Siskiyou Counties. Additional information is available on the State Water Board's McCloud-Pit Project webpage

(https://www.waterboards.ca.gov/waterrights/water issues/programs/water quality cert/mccloudpit ferc2106.html).

DIVISION OF FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE

Office of Sustainable Water Solutions (OSWS)

Planning/Construction Project Summary

The tables below summarize the planning and construction agreements and amendments approved in the month of April 2024.

	Drinking Water Projects Funded	
	(April 2024)	
Project #	Recipient – Project Purpose	Funding Amount
EDWG-1800512-001C	Clear Creek Community Services District-	\$12,455,301
	The Project will construct a storage tank	
	and an intertie between Clear Creek	
	Community Services District – Westwood	
	(District) and Westwood Community	
	Services District (Westwood CSD)	
1610004-001C	Corcoran, City of- During the 2017 Corcoran	\$4,654,826
	Water Rate study, the City identified a need	
	for the replacement of all the existing	
	outdated meters and installation of new	
	meters for all remaining un-metered	
	residential customers.	40.000.000
5410019-002C	Ivanhoe Public Utility District- The Recipient	\$2,839,952
	agrees to construct a groundwater well and	
	associated appurtenances, 8,000-gallon	
	hydropneumatic pressure tank with on-site	
	fencing, approximately 3,678 linear feet of 8-inch diameter transmission pipeline,	
	approximately 26 water service lines and	
	meters, and five new fire hydrants.	
D21-18158	Clear Creek Community Services District-	\$408,340
B21-10100	Emergency funding will update the	ψ+00,0+0
	electrical/SCADA for the 2 wells, allowing	
	Clear Creek to operate at near full capacity.	
EDWG-1000204-001C	Washington Unified School District- The	\$2,636,701
	funding under this Agreement will be used	Ţ-,,· • ·

	Drinking Water Projects Funded							
(April 2024)								
	to resolve a Uranium Compliance Order issued to the American Union School water system.	-						
EDWG-5010010-005C	Modesto, City of- The proposed project will consolidate Riverdale Park Tract Community Services District (District) water system with the City of Modesto's (City) water system to address a compliance order for exceedances of the uranium maximum contaminant level (MCL). Drinking Water Projects Amended	r						
Project #	(April 2024) Recipient – Amendment Purpose							
3110005-007C	Placer County Water Agency-Extend agreem increase funding by \$2,765,854	nent dates and						
4710008-002P	Mt. Shasta, City of- Extend agreement dates							
5000408-001C	Westley Community Services District- Extend	d agreement dates						
5310002-002P	Trinity County Waterworks District #1- Extend	d agreement dates						
5410015-001C	Tulare, City of-Extend agreement dates, incoincrease funding by \$2,534,374	rporate FBA, and						
	Wastewater Projects Funded							
	(April 2024)							
Project #	Recipient – Project Purpose	Funding Amount						
8117-110	Anderson Valley Community Services District- The community is applying for a planning grant to create a sewer system. The project will include a feasibility report and Environmental documents.	\$198,324						
8426-210 Markleeville Public Utility District- The Project will improve access to sewer infrastructure located within the floodplain thus, improving the District's ability to operate and maintain the sewer system and to protect Markleeville Creek and Millberry Creek from potential contamination \$1,975,232								
	Wastewater Projects Amended							
Duois et #	(April 2024)							
Project # 8117-110	Recipient – Amendment Purpose Anderson Valley Community Services District	t Extend agreement						
0117-110	Anderson Valley Community Services District dates and increase funding by \$132,501	i-Lateriu agreement						

	Drinking Water Projects Funded						
	(April 2024)						
8135-210	Riverdale Public Utility District-Extend agreement dates						
8231-210	Yreka, City of- Extend agreement dates, incorporate FBA, and increase funding by \$3,013,627						
8558-110	Crescent City, City of- Extend agreement dates and increase funding by \$557,838						

Administrator Summary

The following administrator agreements or work plans were approved in the month of April 2024.

Designated Water System	Administrator	Date Funding Approved	Connections	Population	Amount Approved
Lake Morena Views Mutual Water Company (1009-A)	Stantec D2118201	04/30/24	129	360	\$1,060,009
Las Deltas Mutual Water Company (1007-A)	Provost and Pritchard D2018204	04/30/24	107	375	\$773,937

Operation and Maintenance (O&M)

No new O&M agreements were approved in the month of April 2024.

Technical Assistance Summary

No request for emergency funding under the Self-Help Enterprises (SHE) Technical Assistance to Implement the Safe and Affordable Drinking Water Fund projects was approved in the month of April 2024.

No new technical assistance agreement or amended technical assistance agreement were approved in the month of April 2024.

DFA is providing Technical Assistance to 435 Drinking Water Systems (184 Failing and 86 At-Risk systems) and to 63 Wastewater Systems. 42.3% of all Failing systems are receiving TA.

The table below summarizes the technical assistance work plans approved in the month of April 2024.

Work Plan Type	Work Plan No.	TA Recipient	Project Description	TA Provider*	TA Type	Total Amount Approved		Primary MCL Violation
Work Plan Amendment	5225-H	Weldon	Completing Planning project and consolidation	SHE	DW	\$583,421 (\$116,321 Increase)	Risk / N/A /	N/A / N/A / Combined Uranium / N/A / Combined Uranium
Work Plan Amendment	5239-J	Frazier Park/Lake of Woods	Funding new pipelines and consolidation	SHE	DW	\$1,916,700 (\$934,071 Increase)		N/A / N/A
Work Plan Amendment	5940-H	Lamont PUD	Feasibility study to address MCL issues as well as consolidation to El Adobe and Fuller Acres into Lamont PUD.	SHE	DW	\$697,767 (\$382,667 Increase)		1,2,3-Trichloropropane; Arsenic
Work Plan Amendment	6088-D	Western Acres	DWSRF General Cnstruction App, Financial, Technical and environmental	SHE	DW	\$366,132 (TBH)		N/A
New Work Plan	6747-A	City of Avenal	Full planning to address TTHM Violation	SHE	DW	\$1,184,994 (New Work Plan)	J	TTHM
New Work Plan	6864-A	Crows Landing CSD	Crows Landing CSD Septic to Sewer Consolidation Project	SHE	WW	\$661,094 (New Work Plan)		N/A

Work Plan Type	Work Plan No.	TA Recipient	Project Description	TA Provider*	TA Type	Total Amount Approved	HR2W Status	Primary MCL Violation
Work Plan Amendment	6872-B	Olivehurst PUD	Feasibility study to evaluate consolidation with private homeowners in the Arboga region	RCAC	DW	\$161,852 (\$3,176 Decrease)		N/A
New Work Plan	6902-A	Bishop Paiute Tribe Wastewater Collection System	Full planning project to consolidate domestic septic systems with TBD	RCAC	WW	(New Work	No PWSID (Waste Water)	No PWSID (Waste Water)
New Work Plan	7033-A	Meadows Union Elementary School	Full planning project to address lead action level exceedances	GHD	DW	\$427,211 (New Work Plan)		N/A (E.Coli / Lead & Copper Rule)
New Work Plan	7096-A	Buttonwillow	TA includes assistance in applying for and managing a planning grant for the collection system, and assistance in planning WWTP improvements.	SHE	WW	(New Work	No PWSID (Waste Water)	No PWSID (Waste Water)
New Work Plan	7105-A	Bodega WC	Continuation of RCAC's AR #6578	GHD	DW	\$698,121 (New Work Plan)		TTHM

Work Plan Type	Work Plan No.	TA Recipient	Project Description	TA Provider*	TA Type	Total Amount Approved	HR2W Status	Primary MCL Violation
New Work Plan	7128-A	Foothill Mutual Water Company	Full Planning; Consolidation	P&P	DW	\$109,829 (New Work Plan)	_	Nitrate
New Work Plan	7138-A	Laguna Seca WS	Full Planning	P&P	DW	\$111,758 (New Work Plan)	J	Arsenic
Work Plan Amendment	6327-E	Bar "H" MWC	Feasibility study and full planning to address nitrate contamination	RCAC	DW	\$863,251 (\$794,797 Increase)	J	Nitrate
New Work Plan	6870-A	City of Arcata	Feasibility study to address sea level rise at treatment plant	RCAC	WW	(New Work	No PWSID (Waste Water)	No PWSID (Waste Water)
Work Plan Amendment	6363-D	Tierra Buena MHP, Yuba Apartments, Louise Shaver	Full planning project for consolidation with City of Yuba	RCAC	DW	\$294,947 (\$26,318 Increase)		N/A
Work Plan Amendment	6871-B	Lake Alpine Water Company	Full Planning to address DBP contamination	RCAC	DW	\$139,418 (\$110,343 Increase)		N/A
New Work Plan		Communities throughout CA	Website redesign to support influx of new members due to SB552	RCAC	DW	\$85,900 (New Work Plan)		N/A
New Work Plan	6942-A	Terrace Water Company	Legal assistance for consolidation	UCD	DW	\$117,972 (New Work Plan)		N/A

Work Plan Type	Work Plan No.	TA Recipient	Project Description	TA Provider*	TA Type	Total Amount Approved	HR2W Status	Primary MCL Violation
New Work Plan	7107-A	Sierra North CSD	Legal assistance for consolidation	UCD	DW	\$108,859 (New Work Plan)	•	Fluoride
Work Plan Amendment	5910-F	Firebaugh	Full Planning	SHE	DW	\$436,100 (\$27,100 Increase)		N/A
Work Plan Amendment	6174-E	Kings Canyon Unified School District	Full Planning	SHE	DW	\$149,433 (\$67 Decrease)	_	1,2-Dibromo-3- Chloropropane; 1,2,3- Trichloropropane
New Work Plan	7144-A	Armona CSD	Outreach	SHE	DW	\$71,342 (New Work Plan)	Potentially At- Risk	N/A
New Work Plan	7147-A	Yettem- Seville CSD	Outreach and Project Management related to ongoing Construction Project	SHE	DW	\$21,085 (New Work Plan)	0	N/A / N/A
Work Plan Amendment	6805-B	Lanare Community Services District	Feasibility Study	SHE	DW	\$130,840 (\$11,102 Increase)		N/A
Work Plan Amendment	5075-H	Hardwick Mutual Water Comapny	Community outreach, TMF capacity, rate study, and construction funding support.	SHE	DW	\$222,500 (\$11,800 Increase)		N/A

Work Plan Type	Work Plan No.	TA Recipient	Project Description	TA Provider*	TA Type	Total Amount Approved	HR2W Status	Primary MCL Violation
Work Plan Amendment	6501-C	Woodville Public Utility District	Rates Study	SHE	DW	\$26,315 (\$3,693 Increase)	J	Nitrate
New Work Plan	7101-A	Lake Francis MWC	Legal assistance to draft corporate bylaws	UCD	DW	\$71,172 (New Work Plan)		N/A
New Work Plan	7075-A	Sierra Linda MWC	Legal assistance for consolidation	UCD	DW	\$128,069 (New Work Plan)		Gross Alpha Particle Activity; Arsenic; Combined Uranium
New Work Plan	7071-A	Riverview MHE	WW Planning Project	SHE	WW	\$520,729 (New Work Plan)	•	Combined Uranium; Nitrate
Work Plan Amendment	6368-D	Small Water Systems near City of Fresno	Full Planning Regionalization project	SHE	DW		Risk / Not At-	N/A / N/A / N/A / N/A / N/A
New Work Plan	7082-A	Strathmore	CWSRF Full Planning	SHE	DW	\$691,167 (New Work Plan)		N/A
Work Plan Amendment	6992-B	Ducor CSD	Transfer Wastewater work plan from Prop 1, continuing work started in Prop 1 Work Plan	SHE	WW		Potentially At- Risk	N/A

Work Plan Type	Work Plan No.	TA Recipient	Project Description	TA Provider*	TA Type	Total Amount Approved	HR2W Status	Primary MCL Violation
Work Plan Amendment	7024-B	Lemon Cove	Full planning to address WWTF issues	SHE	WW	\$40,303 (No Change)	0	Nitrate
Work Plan Amendment	6180-D	CSA 62/122	DWSRF Construction Application	RCAC	DW	\$43,175 (\$6,160 Increase)		1,2,3-Trichloropropane
New Work Plan	7193-A	Sierra Linda Mutual Water Company	Full Planning	NV5	DW	\$29,369 (New Work Plan)	Failing / Failing	Combined Uranium / Gross Alpha Particle Activity; Arsenic; Combined Uranium
Work Plan Amendment	6142-D	Martin's Mobile Home Court	Full planning project to consolidate with the City of Newman	UEI	DW		Potentially At- Risk / Failing	N/A / Combined Uranium
New Work Plan	6453-A	Southwest Clearlake Southern Group	Full planning project to consolidate with Golden State Water.	UEI	DW	\$205,176 (New Work Plan)	Failing / Not At-Risk	Total Haloacetic Acids (HAA5); TTHM / N/A
Work Plan Amendment	6363-D	Tierra Buena MHP, Yuba Apartments, Louise Shaver	Full planning project for consolidation with City of Yuba	RCAC	DW		Potentially At- Risk / Failing N/A	N/A / Nitrate / N/A
Work Plan Amendment	5856-C	Alpine Village	Full Planning	RCAC	DW	\$1,136,602 (\$415,857 Increase)	Failing	Combined Uranium
Work Plan Amendment	6562-C	City of Manteca	Outreach and Project	RCAC	DW	\$0 (TBH)	Failing	1,2,3-Trichloropropane; Arsenic

Work Plan Type	Work Plan No.	TA Recipient	Project Description	TA Provider*	TA Type	Total Amount Approved	HR2W Status	Primary MCL Violation
			Management related to ongoing Construction Project					
New Work Plan	7122-A	Redwood Heights MWC	UDWN application	RCAC	DW	\$17,975 (New Work Plan)	•	N/A (SWTR / Revised Total Coliform Rule (RTCR); Total Haloacetic Acids (HAA5); TTHM)
Work Plan Amendment	6414-C	Sierra North CSD	Feasibility study to resolve fluoride MCL exceedance compliance order	RCAC	DW	\$518,871 (\$429,694 Increase)	•	Fluoride
New Work Plan	7018-A	City of Modesto – Grayson & Westley	Grayson Regionalization Feasibility Study	SHE	DW	\$185,763 (New Work Plan)		N/A
Work Plan Amendment	6642-B	Madera County Maintenance District 33 – Fairmead (MD-33)	Fairmead Dry Well Waterline Extension Project	SHE	DW	\$106,291 (\$23,363 Increase)		N/A
TBD	7179-	Burrel Union Elementary School	Full Planning	SHE	DW	\$281,862 (TBH)		N/A

* TA Providers:

CRWA California Rural Water Association

CWC Community Water Center CWH Council for Watershed Health

LCJA Leadership Counsel for Justice and Accountability
PUCDC Pueblo Unido Community Development Corporation

RCAC Rural Community Assistance Corporation

SHE Self-Help Enterprises

UEI University Enterprise, Inc (CSU Sacramento)
CSUSB University Enterprise (CSU San Bernardino)

P&P Provost & Pritchard Consulting Group

Additionally, the following Technical Assistance Requests were approved as capacity development/subvention tasks:

AR Number	TA Recipient	Project Description	TA Provider	TA Type
7205	Fairway Downs Mutual Water Company	Capital Improvement Plan	RCAC	DW
7206	Lancaster Park Mobile Home Park	Emergency Response Plan	RCAC	DW
7207	Teviston Community Services District	Community Outreach	SHE	DW

Capacity development is focused on building the technical, managerial, and financial capacity of water and wastewater systems, including rate evaluation, assistance on compliance requirements, and preparing funding applications.

^{**} DW = drinking water; WW = wastewater

Safe and Affordable Funding for Equity and Resilience (SAFER) Summary (includes Safe and Affordable Drinking Water Fund, Proposition 84 Emergency, General Fund, and CAA Urgent Drinking Water Needs funding sources)

	SAFER Program Approved Projects and Amendments April 2024					
Recipient	Project Purpose	Funding Amount	Funding Program	Category		
Mitchell's Avenue E Park Inc.	The initial agreement is approved for an amendment to increase funding and extend the term of the agreement. The Project will install a temporary water system treatment system that will be connected to the existing distribution system.	Additional: \$199,544 Total: \$327,701	SADW	Interim Solution		
Park Royal Mutual Water Company	To provide bottled water to the community.	\$137,565	SADW	Interim Solution		
City of McFarland	Installation of a a temporary reverse osmosis (RO) treatment system plus one month of rental/O&M costs	\$463,140	SADW	Interim Solution		
Valenzuela Water System	Purchase of an online nitrate analyzer at the direction of the Division of Drinking Water	Additional: \$60,000 Total: \$80,000	CAA	Interim Solution		

Funding Provided for Emergency Drought Response

DFA staff continue to coordinate closely with the Department of Water Resources (DWR) on their drought funding as well as outreach to set up county-level programs to respond to either water shortage or water quality issues for those served by state small water systems and domestic wells. Combined, the State Water Board and DWR are working with 16 counties and continue to coordinate with several other counties on submitting applications.

Cleanup and Abatement Account Projects

No requests for Cleanup and Abatement Account (CAA) funding were approved in April 2024.

Drinking Water for Schools Grant Program

No updates for the month of April 2024.

Program Support Unit

Program Support Unit marketing coordinator participated in two free virtual funding fairs as a member of the California Financing Coordinating Committee (CFCC) virtually on May 23, and 29, 2024. Staff presented information about the Division's financial assistance programs.

The CFCC funding fair provides the opportunity for the public to learn more about available grant, loan, and bond financing options for infrastructure projects from federal, state, and local agencies.

Representatives from water industry professionals, public works, local governments, and California Native American Tribes were invited to attend. This includes city managers and planners, economic development and engineering professionals, officials from privately owned facilities, water and irrigation district managers, financial advisors, and project consultants.

DIVISION OF DRINKING WATER

Permits

Permits are issued when a public water system undertakes action that may impact public health (i.e. a new source of supply, modifying treatment or adding a large distribution reservoir), when the original permit has numerous amendments, or following new regulations or conditions that DDW deems necessary for the protection of public health.

The following 29 permits were issued between April 16, 2024, and May 15, 2024.

Water System	Permit Type	Permit Purpose
CALIFORNIA-AMERICAN	PERMIT	KMN04 REMOVAL
LARKFIELD (PUC)	AMENDMENTS	
FCSA #44D/MONTE VERDI	PERMIT AMENDMENTS	CHLORINATION TREATMENT
NEW AUBERRY WATER	FULL PERMIT	ADDITION OF CHLORINATION
ASSOCIATION	FULL PERIVITI	FACILTIIES AND REFLECT
ASSOCIATION		
IVANILIOE DUDILIO	FULL PERMIT	CURRENT OPERATIONS
IVANHOE PUBLIC UTILITY DIST		UPDATED PROVISIONS
GRIFFIN FOOD AND GAS	FULL PERMIT	ADDITION OF CENTRALIZED
		ION-EXCHANGE TREATMENT
		SYSTEM FOR NITRATE
		REDUCTION
COUNTRY LEISURE	PERMIT	CHANGE OF OWNERSHIP AND
MOBILE ESTATES	AMENDMENTS	WELL 03 ADDITION
RUBIDOUX COMMUNITY	PERMIT	LAVERNE J. MAHNME GWTP
SD	AMENDMENTS	INACTIVATION
WEST TEHACHAPI	FULL PERMIT	UPDATE 22-YEAR-OLD PERMIT
MUTUAL		
SUN PACIFIC SHIPPERS-	FULL PERMIT	RENEWAL OF POU
MARICOPA WATER SYS.		TREATMENT AND UPDATE 15-
		YEAR-OLD PERMIT
TEJON RANCH MAIN	FULL PERMIT	UPDATE 26-YEAR-OLD PERMIT
HEADQUARTERS		
CALIFORNIA WATER	FULL PERMIT	REQUEST STATION 1 IRON
SERVICE-S SAN		AND MANGANESE
FRANCISCO		MONITORING
WARD WELL WATER	PERMIT	200,000 GALLON STORAGE
COMPANY	AMENDMENTS	RESERVOIR
GEYSERVILLE WINERY	FULL PERMIT	CHANGE OF OWNER
CITY OF FRESNO	PERMIT	AUTHORIZES USE OF WELL
	AMENDMENTS	51A AND WELL 60A
TRACT 349 MUTUAL	PERMIT	WELL 5 CONCEPTUAL SITE
WATER CO.	AMENDMENTS	APPROVAL -
		ACKNOWLEDGEMENT IN

		FOLLOWING CA WELL
		STANDARDS
SUN PACIFIC SHIPPERS-	FULL PERMIT	ADD NEW WELL 03 AND
LERDO	r ozz r zrami	UPDATE 20-YEAR-OLD PERMIT
GOLDEN STATE WATER	PERMIT	EL CAMPO TANK 2
COMPANY-CYPRESS	AMENDMENTS	REPLACEMENT
RIDGE		
EAST ORANGE COUNTY	PERMIT	VANDERWERFF WELL AND
WD - RZ	AMENDMENTS	NEW PFAS TREATMENT
		FACILITY
VENTURA CWWD NO. 19	FULL PERMIT	NEW IRON AND MANGANESE
- SOMIS		FILTRATION, WELL 02, AND
		NEW 300K GAL RESERVOIR
ONTARIO MUNICIPAL	PERMIT	ADD WELLS 37 AND 39 ION
UTILITIES COMPANY	AMENDMENTS	EXCHANGE AND CHANGE
		WELLS 20 AND 27 STATUS TO
VANDENDEDOVILLAGE	ELUL DEDMIT	INACTIVE
VANDENBERG VILLAGE	FULL PERMIT	UPDATE 36-YEAR OLD PERMIT
COMM. SERV. DIST. KORBEL BROTHERS	PERMIT	CHANGE WELL 04 TO
WINERY	AMENDMENTS	STANDBY
RIDGEWOOD WATER	FULL PERMIT	NEW SURFACE WATER
SYSTEM	I OLL I LIXIVIII	TRTMNT PLANT
ARROWHEAD GOLF	FULL PERMIT	FOOD EXEMPTION
COURSE	r ozz r zrami	EXCLUSION – NEW PERMIT
		INCLUDES WELL 01
ISOT COMMUNITY	FULL PERMIT	REPLACE OLD PERMIT -
WATER SYSTEM		INCLUDE WELLS 06, 15 AND 01
LIKELY PLACE GOLF	FULL PERMIT	FOOD EXEMPTION
AND RV RESORT		EXCLUSION – NEW PERMIT
		INCLUDES WELL 01
MICHAEL LUCAS WATER	FULL PERMIT	UPDATE PERMIT
SYSTEM		
IRVINE RANCH WATER	PERMIT	WELL OPA-1 REACTIVATION
DISTRICT	AMENDMENTS	AND ADDITIONS OF WELL
	, <u></u>	OPA-1 PER- &
		POLYFLUOROALKYL
		SUBSTANCES (PFAS)
		TREATMENT FACILITY AND
		RESERVOIR MANAGEMENT
		SYSTEM (RMS) AT TURTLE
		ROCK ZONE 3 RESERVOIR
EASTERN MUNICIPAL	PERMIT	INACTIVATE WELLS 57 AND 89
WD	AMENDMENTS	INACTIVATE WELLS ST AND 69
VVD	VINICIADINICIA 1.2	

Violations & Enforcement Actions

Violations for a water system include whether the system has failed to follow established monitoring and reporting schedules, failed to comply with mandated treatment techniques, violated any Maximum Contaminant Levels, or failed to communicate required information to their customers. Enforcement Actions are used to obtain water system compliance with drinking water requirements to provide a safe and reliable supply of water. The Division of Drinking Water's formal enforcement actions involve the use of statutory authority and includes issuance of citations and compliance orders.

The following enforcement actions were documented from April 16 to May 15, 2024.

Public Water System	Violation	Contaminant or Rule
AERIAL ACRES WATER		FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN
COMPANY, INC.	Reporting	ANNUAL REPORT
ALL OUTDOORS ADVENTURE		FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN
TRIPS	Reporting	ANNUAL REPORT
ALPINE ACRES MUTUAL WATER		FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN
CO	Reporting	ANNUAL REPORT
AMERICAN UNION SCHOOL	Monitoring	LCR
AMERICAN UNION SCHOOL	Monitoring	LCR
APPLE VALLEY HORSEMAN		FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN
CENTER	Reporting	ANNUAL REPORT
		FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN
APPLE WATER IS GOOD	Reporting	ANNUAL REPORT
APTOS HILLS MUTUAL WATER		
CO	MCL	NITRATE
ATASCADERO STATE HOSPITAL	Monitoring	NITRATE
		FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN
BAGDAD CAFE	Reporting	ANNUAL REPORT
		FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN
BANTA INN WATER SYSTEM	Reporting	ANNUAL REPORT
		FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN
BAR "H" MWC	Reporting	ANNUAL REPORT
		FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN
BARN THE	Reporting	ANNUAL REPORT
BAUTISTA CC NO. 36	Monitoring	RTCR
		FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN
BEL PASSI BASEBALL	Reporting	ANNUAL REPORT
		FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN
BENITO VALLEY FARMS	Reporting	ANNUAL REPORT
		FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN
BEVERLY LODGE	Reporting	ANNUAL REPORT
BHANDAL, INC.	Monitoring	RTCR

BLU-IN CAFE	Monitoring	RTCR
BOLO STATION RV PARK &	Wormonnig	FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN
SNACK BAR	Reporting	ANNUAL REPORT
BOLO STATION RV PARK &	rtoporting	, iiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiii
SNACK BAR	Monitoring	RTCR
BRAVO FARMS TRAVER	Other	NITRATE
BIOTO I TITOLOGIA	Otrici	FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN
CALIFORNIA ISLAMIC CENTER	Reporting	ANNUAL REPORT
CALTRANS, BUCKMAN SPRINGS	reporting	ANTONE REPORT
REST AREA	Monitoring	NITRATE
CALTRANS, TECATE CVEF	Monitoring	NITRATE
CAMP CEDAR CREST	Monitoring	RTCR
CAMP OSITO RANCHO	Monitoring	RTCR
CANYON MEADOWS MUTUAL	Monitoring	RICK
WATER	MCL	E. COLI
CENTRAL VALLEY BAPTIST	IVICL	E. COLI
CHURCH WS	MCL	1,2,3 TCP
CHAMISAL MWC		RTCR
	Monitoring	
CHANNEL ISLANDS NATIONAL	Doporting	FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN
PARK	Reporting	ANNUAL REPORT
CLEMENTS RIDGE PRODUCE	Doporting	FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT
CLOVERDALE MUTUAL WATER	Reporting	ANNUAL REPORT
CO.	Monitoring	NITRATE
COTTON WOOD WINERY	Reporting	OPERATIONS REPORT
	Reporting	OPERATIONS REPORT
CUYAMA COMMUNITY SERVICES DISTRICT	Monitoring	NITRATE
CUYAMA ELEMENTARY	Monitoring	NIRATE
SCHOOL	Reporting	OPERATIONS REPORT
	Reporting	OPERATIONS REPORT
CUYAMA MUTUAL WATER COMPANY	Poporting	OPERATIONS REPORT
	Reporting	FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN
DEL NORTE MUTUAL WATER CO.	Poporting	ANNUAL REPORT
	Reporting	ANNOAL REPORT
DEL NORTE MUTUAL WATER CO.	Reporting	CCR
DEL NORTE MUTUAL WATER	reporting	COIX
CO.	Reporting	OPERATIONS REPORT
DEL SUR GARDENS TRAILER	reporting	FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN
PARK	Reporting	ANNUAL REPORT
EDWARDS AFB - MAIN BASE	MCL	E. COLI
EL COYOTE LOCO	Monitoring	RTCR

		EAULIDE TO COMPLETE AN
	Deporting	FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN
EL MIRAGE MARKET	Reporting	ANNUAL REPORT
ELM COURT	Deporting	FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN
ELM COURT	Reporting	ANNUAL REPORT
FENDEDO	Dti	FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN
FENDERS	Reporting	ANNUAL REPORT
FOLDED HILLS WINERY	Monitoring	NITRITE
FOSTER FARMS FERTILIZER	1401	F 0011
PLANT	MCL	E. COLI
FOUR BAR C FARMS	Monitoring	NITRATE
FRESNO HMONG ALLIANCE		FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN
CHURCH	Reporting	ANNUAL REPORT
		FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN
GERMAN GUYS	Reporting	ANNUAL REPORT
		FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN
GINGER MOUNTAIN LODGE	Reporting	ANNUAL REPORT
GOLDEN STATE WATER		
COMPANY - ORCUTT	Monitoring	NITRATE
GUATAY MUTUAL BENEFIT		
CORPORATION	Monitoring	NITRATE
HALFWAY HOUSE CAFE	Monitoring	COLIFORM
		FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN
HAMLET MOTEL	Reporting	ANNUAL REPORT
HERITAGE RANCH CSD	MCL	HAA5
		FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN
ICE HOUSE RESORT	Reporting	ANNUAL REPORT
INDIAN HILLS CAMP	Monitoring	RTCR
		FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN
ITALIAN ATHLETIC CLUB	Reporting	ANNUAL REPORT
		FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN
JACK IN THE BOX #3465	Reporting	ANNUAL REPORT
JAMESON RANCH CAMP	Monitoring	NITRATE
JEHOVAH'S WITNESSES -		
KINGDOM HALL	Monitoring	NITRATE
JEHOVAH'S WITNESSES -		
KINGDOM HALL	Monitoring	RTCR
JEHOVAH'S WITNESSES		
CHURCH - REEDLEY	Monitoring	RTCR
JONATA HOMEOWNERS		GROSS ALPHA PARTICLE
	1	
ASSOCIATION	Monitoring	ACTIVITY

JULIAN COMMUNITY SERVICES		FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN
DISTRICT	Reporting	ANNUAL REPORT
JULIAN COMMUNITY SERVICES	repermig	
DISTRICT	Monitoring	E. COLI
JULIAN COMMUNITY SERVICES		
DISTRICT	Monitoring	RTCR
KIOTA DIGGINGS WATER		
SYSTEM	Monitoring	RTCR
		BACKFLOW AND CROSS
KIT CARSON LODGE	Other	CONNECTION VIOLATION
		FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN
KROTONA INSTITUTE	Reporting	ANNUAL REPORT
LAGUNA MOUNTIAN MUTUAL	1 5	
WATER CO.	Monitoring	RTCR
LAKE MORENA'S OAK SHORES		
MWC	Monitoring	RTCR
LAKESIDE SCHOOL	Monitoring	NITRATE
LARSEN RANCH 39-40/WATER		FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN
SYSTEM	Reporting	ANNUAL REPORT
		FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN
LEAPIN' LIZARD RV RANCH	Reporting	ANNUAL REPORT
		FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN
LEE'S MARKET	Reporting	ANNUAL REPORT
		OPERATOR CERTIFICATION
LEMOORE NAVAL AIR STATION	Other	LEVEL
LIBITZKY	Monitoring	LCR
		FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN
LITTLE BALDY WATER	Reporting	ANNUAL REPORT
		FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN
LIZZE ENTERPRISES	Reporting	ANNUAL REPORT
		OPERATOR CERTIFICATION
LUCERNE VISTA MWC	Other	LEVEL
		FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN
LUCERNE VISTA MWC	Reporting	ANNUAL REPORT
MADISON SERVICE DIST	Monitoring	RTCR
		FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN
MARBLE QUARRY RESORT	Reporting	ANNUAL REPORT
MONTANA DE ORO STATE PARK	Monitoring	NITRATE
MONTECITO WATER DIST	Monitoring	SWTR
MORETON BAY PROFESSIONAL		
PLAZA	Monitoring	ARSENIC

MORETON BAY PROFESSIONAL		
PLAZA	Monitoring	2,4-D
MORETON BAY PROFESSIONAL	eriiterii.ig	
PLAZA	Monitoring	2,3,7,8-TCDD
MORETON BAY PROFESSIONAL	<u> </u>	1,2-DIBROMO-3-
PLAZA	Monitoring	CHLOROPROPANE
MORETON BAY PROFESSIONAL	<u> </u>	
PLAZA	Monitoring	BARIUM
MORETON BAY PROFESSIONAL	J	
PLAZA	Monitoring	ATRAZINE
MORETON BAY PROFESSIONAL		
PLAZA	Monitoring	2,4,5-TP
MORETON BAY PROFESSIONAL		
PLAZA	Monitoring	BERYLLIUM, TOTAL
MORETON BAY PROFESSIONAL		
PLAZA	Monitoring	BENTAZON
MORETON BAY PROFESSIONAL		
PLAZA	Monitoring	CARBOFURAN
MORETON BAY PROFESSIONAL		
PLAZA	Monitoring	ALUMINUM
MORETON BAY PROFESSIONAL		
PLAZA	Monitoring	DI(2-ETHYLHEXYL) ADIPATE
MORETON BAY PROFESSIONAL		
PLAZA	Monitoring	BENZO(A)PYRENE
MORETON BAY PROFESSIONAL		
PLAZA	Monitoring	CHROMIUM
MORETON BAY PROFESSIONAL		
PLAZA	Monitoring	ANTIMONY, TOTAL
MORETON BAY PROFESSIONAL		
PLAZA	Monitoring	HEPTACHLOR EPOXIDE
MORETON BAY PROFESSIONAL		
PLAZA	Monitoring	BHC-GAMMA
MORETON BAY PROFESSIONAL		_
PLAZA	Monitoring	DIQUAT
MORETON BAY PROFESSIONAL		
PLAZA	Monitoring	CADMIUM
MORETON BAY PROFESSIONAL		
PLAZA	Monitoring	HEXACHLOROBENZENE
MORETON BAY PROFESSIONAL		
PLAZA	Monitoring	CHLORDANE
MORETON BAY PROFESSIONAL		END DIV
PLAZA	Monitoring	ENDRIN

MORETON BAY PROFESSIONAL		DINIONED
PLAZA	Monitoring	DINOSEB
MORETON BAY PROFESSIONAL PLAZA	Monitoring	LASSO
MORETON BAY PROFESSIONAL	Monitoring	LAGGO
PLAZA	Monitoring	DALAPON
MORETON BAY PROFESSIONAL	Memoring	57 tE7 til 31 t
PLAZA	Monitoring	MERCURY
MORETON BAY PROFESSIONAL		
PLAZA	Monitoring	ENDOTHALL
MORETON BAY PROFESSIONAL		
PLAZA	Monitoring	MOLINATE
MORETON BAY PROFESSIONAL		
PLAZA	Monitoring	DI(2-ETHYLHEXYL) PHTHALATE
MORETON BAY PROFESSIONAL		METHONOGOUNOD
PLAZA	Monitoring	METHOXYCHLOR
MORETON BAY PROFESSIONAL PLAZA	Monitoring	FLUORIDE
MORETON BAY PROFESSIONAL	Monitoring	PLUORIDE
PLAZA	Monitoring	TOXAPHENE
MORETON BAY PROFESSIONAL	Monitoring	TOTO WITHERE
PLAZA	Monitoring	ETHYLENE DIBROMIDE
MORETON BAY PROFESSIONAL	<u> </u>	
PLAZA	Monitoring	PENTACHLOROPHENOL
MORETON BAY PROFESSIONAL		
PLAZA	Monitoring	GLYPHOSATE
MORETON BAY PROFESSIONAL		
PLAZA	Monitoring	SELENIUM
MORETON BAY PROFESSIONAL		
PLAZA	Monitoring	HAA5
MORETON BAY PROFESSIONAL	B.4	THAIL HIM TOTAL
PLAZA	Monitoring	THALLIUM, TOTAL
MORETON BAY PROFESSIONAL PLAZA	Monitoring	HEPTACHLOR
MORETON BAY PROFESSIONAL	Monitoring	HEF TACHEON
PLAZA	Monitoring	THIOBENCARB (BOLERO)
MORETON BAY PROFESSIONAL	Memoring	HEXACHLOROCYCLOPENTADIE
PLAZA	Monitoring	NE
MORETON BAY PROFESSIONAL		TOTAL POLYCHLORINATED
PLAZA	Monitoring	BIPHENYLS (PCB)
MORETON BAY PROFESSIONAL		
PLAZA	Monitoring	PICLORAM

MORETON BAY PROFESSIONAL		
PLAZA	Monitoring	NICKEL
MORETON BAY PROFESSIONAL		
PLAZA	Reporting	OPERATIONS REPORT
MORETON BAY PROFESSIONAL		
PLAZA	Monitoring	NITRITE
MORETON BAY PROFESSIONAL		
PLAZA	Monitoring	OXAMYL
MORETON BAY PROFESSIONAL		
PLAZA	Monitoring	PERCHLORATE
MORETON BAY PROFESSIONAL		
PLAZA	Monitoring	SIMAZINE
MORETON BAY PROFESSIONAL		
PLAZA	Monitoring	TTHM
		FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN
MOUNTAIN STREAMS RV PARK	Reporting	ANNUAL REPORT
NACIMIENTO WATER COMPANY	Reporting	OPERATIONS REPORT
		FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN
NACIMIENTO WATER COMPANY	Reporting	ANNUAL REPORT
NEWBERRY SPRINGS GAS		FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN
STATION & MINI-MART	Reporting	ANNUAL REPORT
NICKEL BEER WATER		FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN
COMPANY	Reporting	ANNUAL REPORT
NORTH SAN JUAN COMMUNITY		
CENTER	MCL	E. COLI
		FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN
NORTHSHORE RV RESORT INC	Reporting	ANNUAL REPORT
NYELAND ACRES MUTUAL		
WATER CO	Monitoring	NITRATE
		FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN
OLD RIVER GOLF COURSE	Reporting	ANNUAL REPORT
OLD RIVER MUTUAL WATER		
COMPANY	Monitoring	NITRATE
OLDE TOWNE	MCL	NITRATE
PAMUNKEY VINEYARDS	MCL	COLIFORM
PENCE VINEYARDS	Reporting	OPERATIONS REPORT
PENN VALLEY SHOPPING		
CENTER	Monitoring	HAA5
PENN VALLEY SHOPPING		
CENTER	Monitoring	TTHM
		FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN
PETROLINK HWY 138 INC	Reporting	ANNUAL REPORT

CENTER Reporting ANNUAL REPORT FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT PISMO BEACH WATER DEPARTMENT Monitoring NITRATE DEPARTMENT MCL HAA5 PORT HUENEME CITY WATER DEPT Monitoring RTCR PORTOLA IMPROVEMENT ASSOCIATION MWC Monitoring SWTR PRIMM VALLEY GOLF CLUB Reporting ANNUAL REPORT PURPLE ORCHID RESORT SPA PORTOLA BOOK ANNUAL REPORT PYRAMID FLOWERS Monitoring NITRATE QUINTERO LABOR CAMP #1 (WRIGHT RD) Other NITRATE RILEYS PLACE Technique RSSESSMENT RIVER OAK GRACE-WATER SYSTEM MCL NITRATE RIVER OAK GRACE-WATER SYSTEM MONITORING NITRATE RIVER ROAK GRACE-WATER SYSTEM MONITORING NITRATE RIVER ROAD PRODUCE WATER SYSTEM MONITORING RIVER ROAD PRODUCE WATER SYSTEM REPORTING ANNUAL REPORT RIVER SEND MARINA REPORT RIVER SEND MARINA REPORTING NITRATE RIVERS END MARINA REPORTING NITRATE RIVER SEND MARINA REPORTING NITRATE RIVER SEND MARINA REPORTING NITRATE RIVER SEND MARINA REPORTING NITRATE SACRAMENTO YACHT CLUB REPORTING NANUAL REPORT SAN DIEGO MOUNTAIN LODGE MONITORING RTCR SC CORNER (WATER ONLY) Monitoring NITRATE SENIOR CANYON MUTUAL WATER ONLY) Monitoring RTCR SIERRA VISTA RESTAURANT MONITORING RTCR SIERRA VISTA RESTAURANT MONITORING RTCR	PINE RIDGE TREATMENT		FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN
PINEWOOD INN PISMO BEACH WATER DEPARTMENT PISMO BEACH WATER DEPARTMENT PORT HUENEME CITY WATER DEPT PORTOLA IMPROVEMENT ASSOCIATION MWC PORTHUE CITY WATER DEPT PORTOLA IMPROVEMENT ASSOCIATION MWC PORTOLA IMPROVEMENT ASSOCIATION MWC PORTOLA IMPROVEMENT ASSOCIATION MWC PRIMM VALLEY GOLF CLUB REPORTING PORTOLA IMPROVEMENT ASSOCIATION MWC PRIMM VALLEY GOLF CLUB REPORTING PORTOLA IMPROVEMENT ANNUAL REPORT FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT INTRATE WITRATE ANNUAL REPORT ANNUAL REPORT FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT ANNUAL REPORT FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT ANNUAL REPORT FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT WITRATE WIT		Reporting	
PINEWOOD INN PISMO BEACH WATER DEPARTMENT DEPARTMENT DEPARTMENT DEPARTMENT DEPARTMENT DEPARTMENT DEPARTMENT DEPARTMENT DEPARTMENT DEPT MONITORING DEPORT HUENEME CITY WATER DEPT DEPORTOLA IMPROVEMENT ASSOCIATION MWC MONITORING PRIMM VALLEY GOLF CLUB REPORTING PURPLE ORCHID RESORT SPA PURPLE ORCHID RESORT SPA PURPLE ORCHID RESORT SPA PYRAMID FLOWERS MONITORING RAMONA OAKS RV RESORT MONITORING RAMONA OAKS RV RESORT RILEYS PLACE RIVER OAK GRACE-WATER SYSTEM RIVER OAK GRACE-WATER SYSTEM RIVER OAK GRACE-WATER SYSTEM RIVER RANCH MOBILE HOME PARK RIVER RANCH MOBILE HOME PARK RIVER ROAD PRODUCE WATER SYSTEM RIVER SEND MARINA REPORT RIVERS END MARINA REPORT RIVERS END MARINA REPORT RIVERSIDE CROSSING MHP MONITORING RIVER TO COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT RIVERSIDE CROSSING MHP MONITORING ROCAMONIAL REPORT RIVERSIDE CROSSING MHP MONITORING ROCAMONIAL REPORT MONITORING ROCAMONIAL REPORT RIVERSIDE CROSSING MHP MONITORING ROCAMONIAL REPORT RIVERSIDE CROSSING MHP MONITORING ROCAMONIAL REPORT RIVERSIDE COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT RIVERSIDE CROSSING MHP MONITORING ROCAMONIAL REPORT ROCAMONIAL REPORT ROCAMONIAL REPORT ROCAMONIAL REPORT ROCAMONIAL REPORT ROCAMONIAL REPORT ROCAMO		1.00019	
PISMO BEACH WATER DEPARTMENT PISMO BEACH WATER DEPARTMENT PORT HUENEME CITY WATER DEPT PORTOLA IMPROVEMENT ASSOCIATION MWC Monitoring PURPLE ORCHID RESORT SPA PYRAMID FLOWERS QUINTERO LABOR CAMP #1 (WRIGHT RD) RAMONA OAKS RV RESORT RIVER OAK GRACE-WATER SYSTEM RIVER CAK GRACE-WATER SYSTEM RIVER ROAD PRODUCE WATER SYSTEM RIVER ROAD PRODUCE WATER SYSTEM RIVER SEND MARINA RIVERS END MARINA RIVERS END MARINA RIVERS END MARINA RIVERS END MARINA RIVER SAN ANTONIO WINERY SAN ANTONIO WINERY SAN DIEGO MOUNTAIN LODGE SHOP-N-QUICK #2 Monitoring RTCR RICR FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT FAILURE TO CONDUCT LEVEL 1 ASSESSMENT NITRATE RIVER TO CONDUCT LEVEL 1 ASSESSMENT NITRATE RIVER TO CONDUCT LEVEL 1 ASSESSMENT NITRATE RIVER TO COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT MITRATE SENIOR CANYON MUTUAL WATER CO Monitoring NITRATE	PINEWOOD INN	Reporting	
DEPARTMENT PISMO BEACH WATER DEPARTMENT DEPARTMENT DEPARTMENT DEPORT HUENEME CITY WATER DEPT DEPT Monitoring PORTOLA IMPROVEMENT ASSOCIATION MWC Monitoring PRIMM VALLEY GOLF CLUB REPORTING PURPLE ORCHID RESORT SPA PYRAMID FLOWERS GUINTERO LABOR CAMP #1 (WRIGHT RD) RAMONA OAKS RV RESORT RILEYS PLACE RIVER OAK GRACE-WATER SYSTEM RIVER OAK GRACE-WATER SYSTEM RIVER OAK GRACE-WATER SYSTEM RIVER ROAD PRODUCE WATER SYSTEM RIVERS END MARINA REPORT RIVERS END MARINA REPORT RIVERS END MARINA REPORT RIVER OR COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT ASSESSMENT RITRATE RILEYS PLACE RIVER OAK GRACE-WATER SYSTEM RIVER ROAD PRODUCE WATER SYSTEM RIVER OAD PRODUCE WATER SYSTEM RIVERS END MARINA REPORTING RIVER TO COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT FAILURE TO COMPLETE FAILURE TO COMPLETE FAILURE TO COMPLETE FAILURE TO COMP		rtoporting	7 11 11 10 7 12 1 12 1 10 1 1 1
PISMO BEACH WATER DEPARTMENT PORT HUENEME CITY WATER DEPT PORTOLA IMPROVEMENT ASSOCIATION MWC PRIMM VALLEY GOLF CLUB PURPLE ORCHID RESORT SPA PYRAMID FLOWERS QUINTERO LABOR CAMP #1 (WRIGHT RD) RAMONA OAKS RV RESORT RILEYS PLACE RIVER OAK GRACE-WATER SYSTEM RIVER RANCH MOBILE HOME PARK RIVER ROAD PRODUCE WATER SYSTEM RIVERS END MARINA RIVERS END MARINA RIVERS END MARINA RIVERS END MARINA RIVERSIDE CROSSING MHP RIVER OAK GRACH CLUB RIVER OAK GRACH CLUB RIVER OAK GRACH REPORT RIVER OAK GRACH WATER SYSTEM RIVER ROAD PRODUCE WATER RIVER ROAD PRODUCE WATER SYSTEM RIVER OAK GRACH REPORT RIVER COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN ANTRATE LCR FAILURE TO CONDUCT LEVEL 1 ASSESSMENT NITRATE LCR FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN ANTRATE LCR FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT FAILURE TO COMPLETE FAILURE TO COMPLETE FAILURE TO COMPLETE FAILURE TO COMPLETE F		Monitoring	NITRATE
DEPARTMENT PORT HUENEME CITY WATER DEPT Monitoring PORTOLA IMPROVEMENT ASSOCIATION MWC Monitoring SWTR FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT MONITORING PYRAMID FLOWERS MONITORING RIVER OLABOR CAMP #1 (WRIGHT RD) Other NITRATE RILEYS PLACE Treatment Treatment Trechnique RIVER OAK GRACE-WATER SYSTEM MCL RIVER OAK GRACE-WATER SYSTEM MONITORING RIVER RANCH MOBILE HOME PARK RIVER ROAD PRODUCE WATER SYSTEM RIVER ROAD PRODUCE WATER SYSTEM RIVER SEND MARINA REPORTING RIVERS END MARINA REPORTING RIVERS END MARINA REPORT FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT FAILURE TO C		in contracting	
PORT HUENEME CITY WATER DEPT PORTOLA IMPROVEMENT ASSOCIATION MWC Monitoring PRIMM VALLEY GOLF CLUB PRIMM VALLEY GOLF CLUB PURPLE ORCHID RESORT SPA PYRAMID FLOWERS QUINTERO LABOR CAMP #1 (WRIGHT RD) RAMONA OAKS RV RESORT RIVER OAK GRACE-WATER SYSTEM RIVER OAK GRACE-WATER SYSTEM RIVER RANCH MOBILE HOME PARK RIVER ROAD PRODUCE WATER SYSTEM RIVER SEND MARINA REPORT RIVERS END MARINA REPORT RIVERS END MARINA REPORT RIVERS END MARINA REPORT RIVER SEND MARINA REPORT RIVER CROSSING MHP Monitoring RICR FAILURE TO CONDUCT LEVEL 1 ASSESSMENT NITRATE RIVER TO COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT RIVERSIDE CROSSING MHP Monitoring RICR FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT RIVERSIDE CROSSING MHP Monitoring RICR SAN DIEGO MOUNTAIN LODGE Monitoring RICR SEC CORNER (WATER ONLY) SENIOR CANYON MUTUAL WATER CO Monitoring RICR SHOP-N-QUICK #2 Monitoring RICR		MCL	HAA5
DEPT Monitoring RTCR PORTOLA IMPROVEMENT ASSOCIATION MWC Monitoring SWTR PRIMM VALLEY GOLF CLUB Reporting FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT NITRATE QUINTERO LABOR CAMP #1 (WRIGHT RD) Other NITRATE RAMONA OAKS RV RESORT Monitoring RTCR Treatment FAILURE TO CONDUCT LEVEL 1 RILEYS PLACE Technique ASSESSMENT RIVER OAK GRACE-WATER SYSTEM MONITORING NITRATE RIVER OAK GRACE-WATER SYSTEM MONITORING LCR RIVER RANCH MOBILE HOME PARK Monitoring LCR RIVER ROAD PRODUCE WATER SYSTEM Reporting ANNUAL REPORT RIVER SEND MARINA REPORT RIVERS END MARINA REPORT RIVERS END MARINA REPORT RIVERS END MARINA REPORT RIVERSIDE CROSSING MHP Monitoring LCR FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT RIVERSIDE CROSSING MHP Monitoring LCR FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT RIVERSIDE CROSSING MHP Monitoring NITRITE SAN DIEGO MOUNTAIN LODGE Monitoring RTCR SEC CORNER (WATER ONLY) Monitoring RTCR SENIOR CANYON MUTUAL WATER CO Monitoring NITRATE			
PORTOLA IMPROVEMENT ASSOCIATION MWC PRIMM VALLEY GOLF CLUB Reporting PURPLE ORCHID RESORT SPA PURPLE ORCHID RESORT SPA Reporting PYRAMID FLOWERS QUINTERO LABOR CAMP #1 (WRIGHT RD) RAMONA OAKS RV RESORT RILEYS PLACE RIVER OAK GRACE-WATER SYSTEM RIVER OAK GRACE-WATER SYSTEM RIVER RANCH MOBILE HOME PARK RIVER ROAD PRODUCE WATER SYSTEM RIVER ROAD PRODUCE WATER SYSTEM RIVERS END MARINA REPORTING REPORTING REPORTING REPORTING FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT RIVERSIDE CROSSING MHP Monitoring LCR FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT RIVERSIDE CROSSING MHP Monitoring NITRITE SAN ANTONIO WINERY Monitoring NITRITE SAN DIEGO MOUNTAIN LODGE Monitoring RTCR SC CORNER (WATER ONLY) Monitoring RTCR SHOP-N-QUICK #2 Monitoring RTCR		Monitorina	RTCR
ASSOCIATION MWC PRIMM VALLEY GOLF CLUB Reporting Reporting Reporting PURPLE ORCHID RESORT SPA PURPLE ORCHID RESORT SPA PURPLE ORCHID RESORT SPA PURPLE ORCHID RESORT SPA Reporting Reporting PYRAMID FLOWERS QUINTERO LABOR CAMP #1 (WRIGHT RD) RAMONA OAKS RV RESORT RILEYS PLACE RILEYS PLACE RIVER OAK GRACE-WATER SYSTEM RIVER OAK GRACE-WATER SYSTEM RIVER RANCH MOBILE HOME PARK RIVER ROAD PRODUCE WATER SYSTEM RIVER ROAD PRODUCE WATER SYSTEM RIVERS END MARINA REPORTING RIVERS END MARINA REPORTING RIVERS END MARINA REPORTING RIVERSIDE CROSSING MHP Monitoring ANNUAL REPORT FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT			
FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT PURPLE ORCHID RESORT SPA Reporting FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT PYRAMID FLOWERS Monitoring NITRATE QUINTERO LABOR CAMP #1 (WRIGHT RD) Other NITRATE RAMONA OAKS RV RESORT Monitoring RTCR Treatment Technique ASSESSMENT RIVER OAK GRACE-WATER SYSTEM MONITORING NITRATE RIVER OAK GRACE-WATER SYSTEM MONITORING NITRATE RIVER RANCH MOBILE HOME PARK MONITORING LCR RIVER ROAD PRODUCE WATER SYSTEM Reporting ANNUAL REPORT RIVER SEND MARINA REPORT RIVERS END MARINA REPORT RIVERS END MARINA REPORT RIVERSIDE CROSSING MHP MONITORING LCR SACRAMENTO YACHT CLUB REPORTING ANNUAL REPORT SAN ANTONIO WINERY MONITORING RTCR SC CORNER (WATER ONLY) MONITORING RTCR SENIOR CANYON MUTUAL WATER CO MONITORING RTCR SHOP-N-QUICK #2 MONITORING RTCR		Monitoring	SWTR
PRIMM VALLEY GOLF CLUB Reporting ANNUAL REPORT FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT PURPLE ORCHID RESORT SPA Reporting NITRATE QUINTERO LABOR CAMP #1 (WRIGHT RD) Other NITRATE RAMONA OAKS RV RESORT Monitoring RTCR Treatment FAILURE TO CONDUCT LEVEL 1 RILEYS PLACE Technique ASSESSMENT RIVER OAK GRACE-WATER SYSTEM MCL NITRATE RIVER OAK GRACE-WATER SYSTEM Monitoring NITRATE RIVER RANCH MOBILE HOME PARK Monitoring LCR RIVER ROAD PRODUCE WATER SYSTEM Reporting ANNUAL REPORT FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT FAI			
PURPLE ORCHID RESORT SPA PURPLE ORCHID RESORT SPA PYRAMID FLOWERS QUINTERO LABOR CAMP #1 (WRIGHT RD) RAMONA OAKS RV RESORT RILEYS PLACE RIVER OAK GRACE-WATER SYSTEM RIVER OAK GRACE-WATER SYSTEM RIVER RANCH MOBILE HOME PARK RIVER ROAD PRODUCE WATER SYSTEM RIVER SPAD MARINA RIVERS END MARINA RIVERS END MARINA RIVERS END MARINA RIVERSIDE CROSSING MHP SACRAMENTO YACHT CLUB RANCH WORLEY SAN DIEGO MOUNTAIN LODGE SC CORNER (WATER ONLY) SENIOR CANYON MUTUAL WATER CO Monitoring RIVERALD FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT RIVERSIDE CROSSING MHP Monitoring RTCR SC CORNER (WATER ONLY) Monitoring RTCR SC CORNER (WATER ONLY) MONITORING RTCR	PRIMM VALLEY GOLF CLUB	Reporting	
PYRAMID FLOWERS Monitoring NITRATE QUINTERO LABOR CAMP #1 (WRIGHT RD) Other NITRATE RAMONA OAKS RV RESORT Monitoring RTCR Treatment Treatment Technique ASSESSMENT RILEYS PLACE Technique ASSESSMENT RIVER OAK GRACE-WATER SYSTEM MCL NITRATE RIVER OAK GRACE-WATER SYSTEM Monitoring NITRATE RIVER RANCH MOBILE HOME PARK Monitoring LCR RIVER ROAD PRODUCE WATER SYSTEM Reporting ANNUAL REPORT RIVER SYSTEM REPORT FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT RIVER ROAD PRODUCE WATER SYSTEM ANNUAL REPORT RIVERSIDE CROSSING MHP Monitoring LCR SACRAMENTO YACHT CLUB REPORTING ANNUAL REPORT SAN ANTONIO WINERY Monitoring NITRITE SAN DIEGO MOUNTAIN LODGE Monitoring RTCR SC CORNER (WATER ONLY) Monitoring RTCR SENIOR CANYON MUTUAL WATER CO Monitoring RTCR SHOP-N-QUICK #2 Monitoring RTCR			FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN
QUINTERO LABOR CAMP #1 (WRIGHT RD) Other RAMONA OAKS RV RESORT RILEYS PLACE RIVER OAK GRACE-WATER SYSTEM RIVER OAK GRACE-WATER SYSTEM RIVER OAK GRACE-WATER SYSTEM RIVER OAK GRACE-WATER SYSTEM RIVER RANCH MOBILE HOME PARK RIVER ROAD PRODUCE WATER SYSTEM REPORTING RIVERS END MARINA REPORT RIVERS END MARINA REPORT RIVERSIDE CROSSING MHP Monitoring LCR FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT RIVERSIDE CROSSING MHP Monitoring LCR FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT SAN ANTONIO WINERY Monitoring RTCR SC CORNER (WATER ONLY) SENIOR CANYON MUTUAL WATER CO Monitoring RTCR	PURPLE ORCHID RESORT SPA	Reporting	ANNUAL REPORT
QUINTERO LABOR CAMP #1 (WRIGHT RD) Other RAMONA OAKS RV RESORT RILEYS PLACE RIVER OAK GRACE-WATER SYSTEM RIVER OAK GRACE-WATER SYSTEM RIVER OAK GRACE-WATER SYSTEM RIVER OAK GRACE-WATER SYSTEM RIVER RANCH MOBILE HOME PARK RIVER ROAD PRODUCE WATER SYSTEM REPORTING RIVERS END MARINA REPORT RIVERS END MARINA REPORT RIVERSIDE CROSSING MHP Monitoring LCR FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT RIVERSIDE CROSSING MHP Monitoring LCR FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT SAN ANTONIO WINERY Monitoring RTCR SC CORNER (WATER ONLY) SENIOR CANYON MUTUAL WATER CO Monitoring RTCR	PYRAMID FLOWERS		NITRATE
(WRIGHT RD) Other RAMONA OAKS RV RESORT Monitoring RTCR Treatment Treatment Technique RIVER OAK GRACE-WATER SYSTEM RIVER OAK GRACE-WATER SYSTEM RIVER OAK GRACE-WATER SYSTEM RIVER RANCH MOBILE HOME PARK RIVER ROAD PRODUCE WATER SYSTEM REPORTING RIVERS END MARINA REPORTING RIVERS END MARINA REPORTING RIVERSIDE CROSSING MHP ROAD PRODUCE WATER SACRAMENTO YACHT CLUB REPORTING SACRAMENTO YACHT CLUB REPORTING SACRAMENTO WINERY MONITORING SACRAMER (WATER ONLY) SENIOR CANYON MUTUAL WATER CO MONITORING RTCR NITRATE NITRATE NITRATE FAILURE TO CONDUCT LEVEL 1 ANNUAL REPORT FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT NITRATE RIVERS TO COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT ANNUAL REPORT SAN DIEGO MOUNTAIN LODGE MONITORING RTCR SC CORNER (WATER ONLY) MONITORING RTCR SHOP-N-QUICK #2	QUINTERO LABOR CAMP #1		
RAMONA OAKS RV RESORT Monitoring RTCR Treatment FAILURE TO CONDUCT LEVEL 1 RILEYS PLACE Technique ASSESSMENT RIVER OAK GRACE-WATER SYSTEM MCL NITRATE RIVER OAK GRACE-WATER SYSTEM Monitoring NITRATE RIVER RANCH MOBILE HOME PARK Monitoring LCR RIVER ROAD PRODUCE WATER SYSTEM Reporting ANNUAL REPORT RIVERS END MARINA Reporting ANNUAL REPORT RIVERSIDE CROSSING MHP Monitoring LCR FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT RIVERSIDE CROSSING MHP Monitoring LCR FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT SACRAMENTO YACHT CLUB REPORTING ANNUAL REPORT SAN ANTONIO WINERY Monitoring RTCR SC CORNER (WATER ONLY) Monitoring RTCR SENIOR CANYON MUTUAL WATER CO Monitoring NITRATE SHOP-N-QUICK #2		Other	NITRATE
Treatment Treatment Technique ASSESSMENT RIVER OAK GRACE-WATER SYSTEM MCL NITRATE RIVER OAK GRACE-WATER SYSTEM Monitoring NITRATE RIVER RANCH MOBILE HOME PARK Monitoring LCR RIVER ROAD PRODUCE WATER SYSTEM Reporting ANNUAL REPORT RIVERS END MARINA Reporting ANNUAL REPORT RIVERSIDE CROSSING MHP Monitoring LCR SACRAMENTO YACHT CLUB Reporting ANNUAL REPORT SAN ANTONIO WINERY Monitoring NITRITE SAN DIEGO MOUNTAIN LODGE Monitoring RTCR SENIOR CANYON MUTUAL WATER CO Monitoring RTCR FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT REPORTING ANNUAL REPORT FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT FAILURE T	,	Monitoring	RTCR
RILEYS PLACE RIVER OAK GRACE-WATER SYSTEM RIVER OAK GRACE-WATER SYSTEM MONITORING RIVER RANCH MOBILE HOME PARK RIVER ROAD PRODUCE WATER SYSTEM REPORTING RIVERS END MARINA RIVERS END MARINA RIVERSIDE CROSSING MHP SACRAMENTO YACHT CLUB SAN ANTONIO WINERY SAN DIEGO MOUNTAIN LODGE SC CORNER (WATER ONLY) SENIOR CANYON MUTUAL WATER CO MONITORING MITRATE MITRATE MITRATE MITRATE ANITRATE ANITRATE ANITRATE ANITRATE REPORT FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT ANNUAL REPORT FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT ANNUAL REPORT SAN ANTONIO WINERY MONITORING RTCR SC CORNER (WATER ONLY) MONITORING RTCR SHOP-N-QUICK #2 MONITORING RTCR			FAILURE TO CONDUCT LEVEL 1
RIVER OAK GRACE-WATER SYSTEM RIVER OAK GRACE-WATER SYSTEM Monitoring NITRATE	RILEYS PLACE	Technique	
SYSTEM RIVER OAK GRACE-WATER SYSTEM Monitoring RIVER RANCH MOBILE HOME PARK RIVER ROAD PRODUCE WATER SYSTEM REPORTING RIVERS END MARINA RIVERS END MARINA RIVERSIDE CROSSING MHP SACRAMENTO YACHT CLUB SAN ANTONIO WINERY SAN ANTONIO WINERY SAN DIEGO MOUNTAIN LODGE Monitoring RIVER SENIOR CANYON MUTUAL WATER CO Monitoring MITRATE MITRATE Monitoring NITRATE NITRATE	RIVER OAK GRACE-WATER		
SYSTEM RIVER RANCH MOBILE HOME PARK Monitoring LCR RIVER ROAD PRODUCE WATER SYSTEM Reporting Reporting RIVERS END MARINA REPORT RIVERS END MARINA REPORTING RIVERSIDE CROSSING MHP SACRAMENTO YACHT CLUB SAN ANTONIO WINERY SAN DIEGO MOUNTAIN LODGE Monitoring SC CORNER (WATER ONLY) SENIOR CANYON MUTUAL WATER CO Monitoring NITRATE Monitoring NITRATE NANUAL REPORT ANNUAL REPORT ANN	SYSTEM	MCL	NITRATE
RIVER RANCH MOBILE HOME PARK RIVER ROAD PRODUCE WATER SYSTEM Reporting Reporting FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT RIVERS END MARINA Reporting FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT EVERNOR FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT SAN ANTONIO WINERY Monitoring NITRITE SAN DIEGO MOUNTAIN LODGE Monitoring RTCR SC CORNER (WATER ONLY) SENIOR CANYON MUTUAL WATER CO Monitoring NITRATE SHOP-N-QUICK #2 Monitoring RTCR	RIVER OAK GRACE-WATER		
PARK RIVER ROAD PRODUCE WATER SYSTEM Reporting Reporting REPORT FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT RIVERSIDE CROSSING MHP Monitoring LCR FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT SAN ANTONIO WINERY Monitoring NITRITE SAN DIEGO MOUNTAIN LODGE SC CORNER (WATER ONLY) SENIOR CANYON MUTUAL WATER CO Monitoring NITRATE SHOP-N-QUICK #2	SYSTEM	Monitoring	NITRATE
RIVER ROAD PRODUCE WATER SYSTEM Reporting Reporting FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT RIVERSIDE CROSSING MHP Monitoring LCR FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT SACRAMENTO YACHT CLUB Reporting Monitoring NITRITE SAN DIEGO MOUNTAIN LODGE Monitoring RTCR SC CORNER (WATER ONLY) SENIOR CANYON MUTUAL WATER CO Monitoring NITRATE SHOP-N-QUICK #2 Monitoring RTCR	RIVER RANCH MOBILE HOME		
SYSTEM Reporting ANNUAL REPORT FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT RIVERS END MARINA Reporting ANNUAL REPORT RIVERSIDE CROSSING MHP Monitoring LCR FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT SACRAMENTO YACHT CLUB Reporting ANNUAL REPORT SAN ANTONIO WINERY Monitoring NITRITE SAN DIEGO MOUNTAIN LODGE Monitoring RTCR SC CORNER (WATER ONLY) Monitoring RTCR SENIOR CANYON MUTUAL WATER CO Monitoring NITRATE SHOP-N-QUICK #2 Monitoring RTCR	PARK	Monitoring	LCR
FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT RIVERSIDE CROSSING MHP Monitoring LCR FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT SACRAMENTO YACHT CLUB Reporting ANNUAL REPORT SAN ANTONIO WINERY Monitoring NITRITE SAN DIEGO MOUNTAIN LODGE Monitoring RTCR SC CORNER (WATER ONLY) Monitoring RTCR SENIOR CANYON MUTUAL WATER CO Monitoring NITRATE SHOP-N-QUICK #2 Monitoring RTCR	RIVER ROAD PRODUCE WATER		FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN
RIVERS END MARINA REPORT RIVERSIDE CROSSING MHP Monitoring LCR FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT SACRAMENTO YACHT CLUB Reporting NITRITE SAN ANTONIO WINERY Monitoring RTCR SC CORNER (WATER ONLY) SENIOR CANYON MUTUAL WATER CO Monitoring NITRATE SHOP-N-QUICK #2 Monitoring RTCR	SYSTEM	Reporting	ANNUAL REPORT
RIVERSIDE CROSSING MHP Monitoring FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN ANNUAL REPORT SAN ANTONIO WINERY Monitoring NITRITE SAN DIEGO MOUNTAIN LODGE Monitoring RTCR SC CORNER (WATER ONLY) SENIOR CANYON MUTUAL WATER CO Monitoring NITRATE NITRATE Monitoring RTCR			FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN
SACRAMENTO YACHT CLUB Reporting ANNUAL REPORT SAN ANTONIO WINERY Monitoring NITRITE SAN DIEGO MOUNTAIN LODGE Monitoring RTCR SC CORNER (WATER ONLY) Monitoring RTCR SENIOR CANYON MUTUAL WATER CO Monitoring NITRATE SHOP-N-QUICK #2 Monitoring RTCR	RIVERS END MARINA	Reporting	ANNUAL REPORT
SACRAMENTO YACHT CLUB Reporting ANNUAL REPORT SAN ANTONIO WINERY Monitoring NITRITE SAN DIEGO MOUNTAIN LODGE Monitoring RTCR SC CORNER (WATER ONLY) Monitoring RTCR SENIOR CANYON MUTUAL WATER CO Monitoring NITRATE SHOP-N-QUICK #2 Monitoring RTCR	RIVERSIDE CROSSING MHP	Monitoring	LCR
SAN ANTONIO WINERY SAN DIEGO MOUNTAIN LODGE Monitoring RTCR SC CORNER (WATER ONLY) Monitoring RTCR SENIOR CANYON MUTUAL WATER CO Monitoring NITRATE SHOP-N-QUICK #2 Monitoring RTCR			FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN
SAN DIEGO MOUNTAIN LODGE Monitoring RTCR SC CORNER (WATER ONLY) Monitoring RTCR SENIOR CANYON MUTUAL WATER CO Monitoring NITRATE SHOP-N-QUICK #2 Monitoring RTCR	SACRAMENTO YACHT CLUB	Reporting	ANNUAL REPORT
SC CORNER (WATER ONLY) Monitoring RTCR SENIOR CANYON MUTUAL WATER CO Monitoring NITRATE SHOP-N-QUICK #2 Monitoring RTCR	SAN ANTONIO WINERY	Monitoring	NITRITE
SENIOR CANYON MUTUAL WATER CO Monitoring NITRATE SHOP-N-QUICK #2 Monitoring RTCR	SAN DIEGO MOUNTAIN LODGE	Monitoring	RTCR
SENIOR CANYON MUTUAL WATER CO Monitoring NITRATE SHOP-N-QUICK #2 Monitoring RTCR	SC CORNER (WATER ONLY)	Monitoring	RTCR
SHOP-N-QUICK #2 Monitoring RTCR	,		
Ü	WATER CO	Monitoring	NITRATE
<u> </u>	SHOP-N-QUICK #2	Monitoring	RTCR
	SIERRA VISTA RESTAURANT		RTCR

SKY MOUNTAIN CAMP	Monitoring	RTCR
		FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN
SKY MOUNTAIN CAMP	Reporting	ANNUAL REPORT
		FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN
SLASH X RANCH CAFE	Reporting	ANNUAL REPORT
SOLVANG WATER DIVISION	MCL	PERCHLORATE
		FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN
SOSAS WATER SYSTEM	Reporting	ANNUAL REPORT
SOUTH KERN MUTUAL WATER		
COMPANY	Monitoring	NITRATE
SOUTH KERN MUTUAL WATER		
COMPANY	Monitoring	RTCR
STONE CREEK WATER		
COMPANY	Monitoring	LCR
SUN EMPIRE SCHOOL	Monitoring	LCR
SUN VALLEY GROUP	Monitoring	NITRATE
THE VINE	Monitoring	LCR
THE WILLOWS RESORT	Monitoring	RTCR
THOMAS AQUINAS COLLEGE	Monitoring	NITRATE
THREE PALMS MOBILEHOME		
PARK	Monitoring	RTCR
TRES HERMANAS WINERY	Reporting	OPERATIONS REPORT
TRUE LEAF FARMS, LLC.	Monitoring	LCR
USFS/TRIMMER WORK CENTER	Monitoring	LCR
		VIOLATION OF A PERMIT
USMC - HOUSING COLEVILLE	Other	CONDITION
		FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN
VFW POST 5551	Reporting	ANNUAL REPORT
VIKING RV PARK	Monitoring	RTCR
VINEYARD AVENUE ACRES		FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN
MWC	Reporting	ANNUAL REPORT
		VIOLATION OF A PERMIT
WILD WATER ADVENTURES	Other	CONDITION
		FAILURE TO COMPLETE AN
WYNOLA WATER DISTRICT	Reporting	ANNUAL REPORT
WYNOLA WATER DISTRICT	Monitoring	RTCR
YMCA CAMP WHITTLE	Monitoring	RTCR
Total Violations	205	

Environmental Laboratory Accreditation Program (ELAP)

Accreditation Activities

	ELAP ACCREDITATIONS ISSUED				
	April 16, 2024 – May 15, 2024	Year-To-Date			
New Accreditations	0	2			
Renewed Accreditations	15	93			
Reciprocity Accreditations	4	24			
Amended Accreditations	18	118			
Total	37	237			

ELAPCon 2024

ELAP announced its fourth annual virtual conference to be held May 28-29. Over 350 people have registered for the event. The theme this year is "ELAP: Evolution", with presentations on how ELAP and the laboratory community have continued to evolve after the TNI requirements took effect in January 2024. The conference will feature programming from ELAP staff, ELTAC members, and laboratory professionals.

TNI Summer Conference Coming to California

The NELAC Institute (TNI) is holding its summer meeting in Garden Grove, California August 5-9, 2024. The Environmental Measurement Symposium (EMS) is the combined meeting of the National Environmental Measurement Conference (NEMC) and the TNI Forum on Environmental Accreditation. The theme of the 2024 symposium is *Reliable Data for Sound Decision Making*. A full day session is planned to focus on California laboratory accreditation issues.

DDW-SAFER

The SAFER Clearinghouse Summary Results for April/May 2024 (on 5/15/2024)

Summary Results			
Failing Systems	390	Removed Failing Systems	3

Water Systems Removed from the Failing List in April/May 2024

PWS ID	System Name	Last Status	County	Population	
		Change			
2400209	SAN LUIS	04/18/2024	MERCED	779	
2400209	HILLS	04/10/2024	MERCED	118	
3700906	CAMP	05/01/2024	SAN DIEGO	78	
3700900	STEVENS	03/01/2024	SAN DIEGO	70	
1300588	IID VILLAGE	04/16/2024	IMPERIAL	37	

Water Systems Added to the Failing List in April/May 2024

PWS ID	System Name	Last Status Change	County	Populatio n
4400634	APTOS HILLS MUTUAL WATER CO	04/19/2024	SANTA CRUZ	32
1510701	EDWARDS AFB - MAIN BASE	05/02/2024	KERN	12355
5602115	SAVIERS ROAD MUTUAL WATER CO	05/01/2024	VENTURA	368
5602103	CYPRESS MUTUAL WATER CO INC	05/01/2024	VEDNTURA	224
5400567	TOOLEVILLE MUTUAL NON PROFIT WATER ASSN	05/01/2024	TULARE	340
5400550	SEVILLE WATER COMPANY	05/01/2024	TULARE	691
4300912	MECCHI WATER COMPANY	05/01/2024	SANTA CLARA	104
4100512	LOMA MAR MUTUAL	05/01/2024	SAN MATEO	65
3900721	WOODBRIDGE MOBILE ESTATES	05/01/2024	SAN JOAQUIN	110
3610109	SHEEP CREEK	05/01/2024	SAN BERNARDIN O	3954

	WATER COMPANY			
3610048	TERRACE WATER COMPANY	05/01/2024	SAN BERNARDIN O	2400
3600184	NORTH SHORE MWC	05/01/2024	SAN BERNARDIN O	25
3600071	CHAMISAL MWC	05/01/2024	SAN BERNARDIN O	63
3500904	HOLLISTER RANCH ESTATES	05/01/2024	SAN BENITO	150
3500006	CSA NO. 31 STONEGATE WS	05/01/2024	SAN BENITO	252
3301512	PINYON PINES COUNTY WATER DIST	05/01/2024	RIVERSIDE	232
2300638	WILDWOOD CAMPGROUN D	05/01/2024	MENDOCINO	150
2300634	OCEAN'S EDGE ESTATES	05/01/2024	MENDOCINO	250
2000529	BONADELLE RANCHOS MUTUAL WATER	05/01/2024	MADERA	50
1910020	CAL-AM WATER COMPANY - EAST PASADENA	05/01/2024	LOS ANGELES	9949
1900942	ALPINE SPRINGS MOBILE HOME PARK	05/01/2024	LOS ANGELES	175
1500371	UNION PACIFIC RAILROAD COKEENE WATER	05/01/2024	KERN	208

4210013	SOLVANG WATER DIVISION	04/23/2024	SANTA BARBARA	6126
1500443	CANYON MEADOWS MUTUAL WATER	05/08/2024	KERN	465

Note: Source violations were added to the failing criteria

Completed Consolidations

The following water system consolidation was completed during April/May 2024.

Name	Type	Pop.	Conn.	Notes
CENTRO MEDICO OASIS	NTNC	122	1	Private Funding

Regulations Update

The hexavalent chromium regulations were submitted to the Department of Finance on May 2, 2024, for their review and comments. Their response to the regulations is expected by Friday, May 31, 2024, and the final regulation package is due to the Office of Administrative Law by June 14, 2024.

DIVISION OF ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES

Update on Water Quality, Water Rights, Drinking Water and Environmental Laboratory Accreditation Program (ELAP) Fees Stakeholder Process

Staff held the second stakeholder meeting to discuss new fees for Recycled Water Permits on May 22. A third meeting will be scheduled, if needed. Staff will be holding the following stakeholder meetings to discuss FY 2024-25 fees: June 13 – Water Quality and Water Rights and June 14 – Drinking Water and ELAP.

OFFICE OF ENFORCEMENT

Press Releases:

Clean Water Act Violations in San Francisco

The USEPA and San Francisco Bay Regional Water Quality Control Board filed a civil complaint in federal court on May 1, 2024 against the City and County of San Francisco for violations of the Clean Water Act spanning the last decade. On average each year, San Francisco has discharged more than 1.8 billion gallons of untreated sewage from its combined sewer systems into creeks, San Francisco Bay, and the Pacific Ocean. The complaint seeks financial penalties and improvements to improve San Francisco's operation of two combined sewer systems and three sewage treatment plants.

Public Comment:

Settlement Agreement and Proposed Order – City of Calexico

The State Water Board is accepting <u>public comments</u> on the Settlement Agreement and Proposed Administrative Order for the City of Calexico related to violations of the Water Shutoff Protection Act and the Water and Wastewater System Payments Under the American Rescue Plan Act of 2021. The City of Calexico has agreed to pay \$150,000 to the State Water Board's Safe Drinking Water Account and fund a \$200,000 Water Conservation Program for the benefit of residential customers. Public comments related to the agreement and Order must be received by June 3, 2024.

Administrative Civil Liability (ACL) Complaints Issued:

No ACL Complaints were issued in April 2024.

ACL Orders Issued:

Region	Discharger/City	Violation(s) Addressed	ACL Order Amount	Date Issued
1	Samoa Pacific Group LLC/ Samoa	 Mandatory minimum penalties (MMPs) for: Exceedances of the average monthly effluent limit (AMEL) for biochemical oxygen demand (BOD) 3 exceedances of the AMEL for total suspended solids (TSS) 2020 annual report was due on 3/1/2021 but submitted 414 days late on 4/19/2022 Q1 2021 report was due on 5/1/2021 but submitted 353 days late on 4/20/2022 Q2 2021 report was due on 8/1/2022 but submitted 262 days late on 4/20/2022 Q3 2021 report was due on 11/1/2021 but submitted 170 days late on 4/20/2022 	\$123,000 (MMP - \$54,000 to Cleanup and Abatement Account (CAA) & \$69,000 to Supplement Environmental Project (SEP))	

Region	Discharger/City	Violation(s) Addressed	ACL Order Amount	Date Issued
		 Q4 2021 report was due on 2/1/2022 but submitted 78 days late on 4/20/2022 2022 annual report was due on 3/1/2022 but was submitted 49 days late on 4/20/2022 		

Investigative Orders

Region	Discharger/City	Violations Addressed/Action(s) Required	Date Issued
2	California Pacific Bank/ Oakland	13267 Directive requiring the submittal of tenant contact information and monthly indoor air sampling for the building located at 6161 Coliseum Way in Oakland.	4/3/2024

Health and Safety Code Section 25296.10(c) Orders

	Health and Salety Code Section 25256. 10(C) Orders			
Region	Discharger/City	Violations Addressed/Action(s) Required	Date Issued	
2	Alvin Nero, Jr/ San Francisco	Directive requiring the submittal of a revised work plan and a technical report with the finding of the investigation for the former gasoline station located at 2495 Jennings Street in San Francisco.	4/12/2024	
4	Nima Navidi/ Covina	Directive to either implement the scope of work or to enroll under the State's Emergency, Abandoned, and Recalcitrant (EAR) Account Program for Robert's Holiday Lines located at 359 East Front Street in Covina.	4/15/2024	
4	Pinto Charitable Remainder Trust/ Los Angeles	Directive requires soil vapor assessment and groundwater monitoring for the Pinto property located at 2554 West Pico Boulevard in Los Angeles.	4/17/2024	
5S	Quick-N-Shop, et al./ Yuba City	Directive requires the Discharger to inspect and sample all monitoring and extraction wells and to start up the existing site remediation system for the property located at 2590 Butte House Road in Yuba City.	4/12/2024	
5S	Linda R. Yousef Mikha/ Dos Palos	Directive requires the Responsible Party to submit and implement a Corrective Action Plan (CAP) to remediate MTBE in groundwater beneath the Dos Palos Y BP Station located at 8024 Azuza Road in Dos Palos.	4/12/2024	

Cleanup and Abatement Orders

Region	Discharger/City	Violations Addressed/Action(s) Required	Date Issued
4	RJ's Property Management LLC/ Little Tujunga Canyon	Cleanup and Abatement Order (CAO) R4-2024-0155 requires the assessment, cleanup of waste, or abatement of the effects of discharges of waste caused by land disturbance activities, including unpermitted structures/crossings, grading, and placement of fill within Little Tujunga Canyon Creek and portions of the floodplain.	4/3/2024

5R	Ed Edwards & Kurt Moffitt/ Cottonwood	CAO R5-2024-0701 requires the Dischargers to clean up and abate the discharges of waste associated with cannabis cultivation activities and requires action be taken to prevent future discharges.	4/12/2024
----	---	--	-----------

Other Enforcement Actions Taken:

Region/Division	Actions Issued	Region/Division	Actions Issued
1	4	5S	24
2	2	6T	4
3	14	6V	3
4	44	7	0
5F	8	8	13
5R	12	9	2

OFFICE OF INFORMATION MANAGEMENT AND ANALYSIS and the CALIFORNIA WATER QUALITY MONITORING COUNCIL

California Water Quality Monitoring Council: The California Water Quality Monitoring Council (Council) will hold a meeting on June 27, 2024. to kickoff a series of talks on Open Science to support Open Government. This initial meeting will highlight the series and the framework for the future meetings, reflect on the unique legislative environment in California on Open Data, and a foundational presentation on the California Environmental Data Exchange Network.

To receive updates by email regarding activities of the California Water Quality Monitoring Council. Subscribe online to the "California Water Quality Monitoring Council (SB 1070)" email list located under the "General Interest" section.

SWAMP Bioaccumulation Monitoring Program

The Surface Water Ambient Monitoring Program (SWAMP) <u>Bioaccumulation Monitoring Program</u>, in partnership with <u>California Indian Environmental Alliance</u>, is offering a tribally-centered Bioaccumulation Monitoring Training Series in 2024.

The purpose of this training series is to support California Native American Tribes in developing programs in the areas of bioaccumulation monitoring, data analysis, and data use processes, and enable Tribes and other bioaccumulation monitoring groups to adopt those processes into their workflows and more easily partner with SWAMP and the Safe to Eat Workgroup.

On June 5, 2024, Program staff will give a presentation on the Training Series to the CalEPA Tribal Advisory Committee.

For more information and to access slides and recordings of past trainings, visit the <u>Training Series Webpage</u>.

OFFICE OF RESEARCH, PLANNING, AND PERFORMANCE

Water Conservation

There are 371 out of 405 completed reports submitted in the SAFER Clearinghouse for March 2024. The estimated total urban water use was 108.9 billion gallons (334.3 thousand acre-feet) and the estimated statewide residential per capita use was 55 gallons per capita daily.

In April 2024, we received 139 water waste reports through the <u>Save Water</u> site.

Climate Change

With over 100 attendees, ORPP climate staff presented on *State Action for a Water Resilience California* at the <u>Hydroclimate Webinar</u> in April 2024 hosted by the Office of Environmental Health Hazard Assessment and co-convened by the State Water Board and the Department of Water Resources.

OFFICE OF CHIEF COUNSEL

Water Quality Petitions Currently Under Consideration for Review by the State Water Board (as of May 15, 2024)

The State Water Board is considering whether to grant review of the following current active petitions for review of regional water quality control board actions or failures to act in accordance with Water Code section 13320. These petitions for review will be dismissed by operation of law if (1) the State Water Board does not issue a letter granting review or (2) the State Water Board does not receive a written request from the petitioner that the petition be held in abeyance, prior to 5:00 p.m. on the corresponding deadline. Any exhibits identified in the petitions are available upon request by emailing waterqualitypetitions@waterboards.ca.gov.

PETITION NUMBER AND LINK TO PETITION	PETITION INFORMATION	DATE PETITION RECEIVED	DEADLINE FOR STATE WATER BOARD TO GRANT REVIEW
<u>A-2862</u>	Petition of Chevron Environmental Management Company for Review of Water Code Section 13267 Order No. R7-2023-0029-1 for the Former Escher Oil Company (Currently Beck Oil, Inc.) 85-119 Avenue 50, Coachella, Riverside County; Issued by the Colorado River Basin Regional Water Quality Control Board	3/7/2024	6/5/2024
<u>A-2863</u>	Petition of Michael La Forge for Review of Waste Discharge Requirements Order No. R5-2024- 0002 for Forward Landfill, San Joaquin County; Issued by the Central Valley Regional Water Quality Control Board	3/15/2024	6/13/2024
<u>A-2865</u>	Petition of Sinclair Properties I, LLC and Sinclair Retail Associates, LLC, DBA F&H Sinclair Properties for Review of February 22, 2024 Directive to Submit Workplans and a Remedial Action Plan Dated for Golden Glo Cleaners, 10555 W. Pico Boulevard, Los Angeles; Issued by the Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board	3/21/2024	6/19/2024

	Petition of French Cleaners for		
	Review of Water Code Section 13267		
	Order No. R5-2024-0807 for		
	Investigation and Submission of		
<u>A-2870(a)</u>	Technical Reports for French	4/16/2024	7/15/2024
	Cleaners, 416 West Yosemite		
	Avenue, Manteca, San Joaquin		
	County; Issued by the Central Valley		
	Regional Water Quality Control Board		

OFFICE OF PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

Division submits on quarterly basis.

OFFICE OF SUSTAINABLE GROUNDWATER MANAGEMENT

Division submits on quarterly basis.

IRRIGATED LANDS REGULATORY PROGRAM UPDATE

May 2024

This month's Irrigated Lands Regulatory Program (ILRP) update provides a summary of significant activities of State Water Board staff for the month of April 2024. This update also covers the Central Valley Regional Water Quality Control Board's (Regional Water Board) compliance and outreach activities from March 1 to April 29, 2024. Next month's report will present activities from the North Coast, San Francisco Bay, Central Coast, Los Angeles, Lahontan, Colorado River Basin, Santa Ana, and San Diego Regional Water Boards from April 1, 2024 to May 31, 2024.

State Water Board staff is preparing for the development of an expert panel, as discussed in Order No. WQ 2023-0081, *In the Matter of Review of General Waste Discharge Requirements for Discharges from Irrigated Lands Order No. R3-2021-0040.* Draft questions to be posed to the proposed expert panel are anticipated to be released for public comment in May. Staff will also be seeking public input on areas of expertise and data to be reviewed by the panel.

Staff continues to coordinate with the California Department of Food and Agriculture's (CDFA) contractor on the CDFA <u>regulatory alignment study</u>. A concept paper is anticipated to be released for public comment in May, with workshops to follow.

State Board staff hosted the quarterly roundtable on April 25, 2024. Topics of discussion included the GeoTracker database, the California Department of Food and Agriculture's (CDFA) regulatory alignment study, CDFA's Fertilizer Research and Education Program, updates from regional program staff, and updates from other relevant federal and state agriculture-related programs.

Central Valley Water Board staff provides regular bimonthly updates on compliance and outreach accomplishments and other key activities. The following table provides summary information on the Central Valley's ILRP compliance and outreach activities. More information can be found in the Central Valley Water Board's Executive Officer's Reports website. The start date for the first 6 items of the table is March 1, 2024. The end date for all items is April 29, 2024.

On-Farm Inspections are inspections performed at coalition-enrolled farms to discuss water quality-related issues with growers. These inspections include staff review of the farm evaluations, irrigation and nitrogen management plans and sediment and erosion control plans. Board staff inspects the site conditions, including potential discharge points to surface waters, pollution management practices, chemical storage and handling areas, and wellhead protection practices.

Water Code Section 13260 Dropped Member Directives are sent to members removed from the Coalitions' participant lists and may include members with unpaid dues. The directive requires the recipients to re-enroll with a third-party group within 15 days of receipt of the letter.

Outreach Package to Non-filers are sent to owners of parcels who could potentially be irrigating a commercial crop and have not enrolled in the Irrigated Lands Regulatory Program (ILRP). Information on the ILRP and Drinking Water Well Monitoring Program is provided in the outreach package.

Water Code Section 13260 Directives are sent to owners of parcels who do not respond to the initial outreach package requesting they enroll in the ILRP or claim an exemption. The directive requires the recipients to enroll with a third-party group within 15 days of receipt of the letter.

Notices of Violation (NOV) for failure to respond to Directive are sent to owners of parcels informing them that they are in violation of a Directive and continued failure to respond may result in an Administrative Civil Liability Order.

Reminder letters (INMPSR) are informal outreach letters reminding growers to submit late Irrigation Nitrogen Management Plan Summary Report (INMPSR).

Number of Drinking Water Wells Sampled is the number of drinking water wells that have been sampled.

Drinking Water Well Samples is the number of drinking water well samples collected and reported in GeoTracker.

Notifications Required is the number of members required to notify users and Central Valley Water Board that their drinking water well samples exceeded the drinking water standard.

Notifications Received is the number of notification responses received from members whose drinking water well sample results exceeded the nitrate drinking water standard.

Indicated Only Member or Family User is the number of wells with samples exceeding the nitrate drinking water standard where the grower or grower's immediate family is the only user(s) of the well, precluding the grower from indicating if replacement water was provided.

Indicated Replacement Water Provided is the number of notification responses received indicating replacement water is provided. Note that growers are not required to indicate if replacement water is provided; therefore, this may not accurately reflect the number of people receiving replacement water.

Number of Wells Potentially Needing Replacement Water is the number of wells potentially needing replacement water for users beyond immediate family members. This was calculated by subtracting the combination of "Indicated Only Member or Family User" and "Indicated Replacement Water Provided" from the total number of "Notifications Required".

On-Farm Inspection	4
Water Code Section 13260 Dropped Member Directives	21
Water Code Section Directives	190
NOV for failure to respond to Directive	11
Outreach Package to Non-filers	321
Reminder Letter for Late Report (INMPSR)	245
Number of Drinking Water Wells Sampled	13,684
Drinking Water Well Samples	23,117
Notifications Required	4,352
Notifications Received	4,267
Indicated Only Member or Family User	1,923
Indicated Replacement Water Provided	1,123
Number of Wells Potentially Needing Replacement Water	1,306

Additional program information can be found at the <u>Central Valley Regional Board ILRP website</u>.